Langriville Parish Council Meeting

13 July 2020 - 7pm Via Zoom

No public in attendance

Councillors in attendance – Cllr Duncan Eaton, Cllr Carrone Daft, Cllr Neil Jones, Cllr David Marshall , Cllr Paula Cooper

## Agenda

- 1. Welcome from Chairman Cllr Neil Jones
- Apologies and reasons heard from Cllr John Wood and Cllr Joy Cawthorn all voted in support of acceptance RESOLVED
- 3. No additional requests for dispensations or declarations of interest.
- Proposal to accept the notes previously circulated as a true and correct record of the meeting held 20<sup>th</sup> May 2020, Cllr David Marshall, seconded Cllr Duncan Eaton, all in favour RESOLVED minutes signed and date by Chairman at a later date.
- 5. Cllr Jones reported that the amalgamation with Boston Borough is going ahead, with officers being shared across the two authorities this should be a considerable saving. Chairman of County Council is one of our local Boston Borough Cllrs Mike Brooks. Each LCC Councillor has been given a sum of £3000 towards Covid related initiatives.
- Village markers are ordered and will be in place one pair for the entrance to village at Gipsey Drove, the second pair will be situated on the B1192 at the entrance to speed limit near "Thistles".
- Discussion and consideration were given to the purchase of defibrillators for the two
  disused BT call boxes, Cllr Jones proposed council spend the total of £3575 on these
  goods, seconded Cllr D Eaton, all voted in favour RESOLVED
- Quotes required to clean and paint the Red phone box prior to installing the defibrillator – two or three quotes required.
- Finances Proposal to pay Clerks salary June/July £333.40 HMRC £83.20 Grass cutting corners & bridge £75 all agreed RESOLVED
- 10. Clerks report emails received from a parishioner campaigning for more footpaths and lowered speed limits around the village, lady states she has email from LCC with details of proposed footpath on Ferry Road/Main Road Langrick, Clerk has requested to be informed of any emails and for the parish council to be kept in the loop.

Council RESOLVED to investigate the removal of the memorial following the accident at the end of Armtree Road, all agreed that this should be removed; contact will be attempted by the clerk, if no contact can be made then the policy will be placed at the site any goods not perishable will be saved for collection. A small discreet memorial will be suggested to the family if required.

Meeting ended